



CHESTER KIWAN-

"MEMBERSHIP IS NOT A PROBLEM -MEMBERSHIP IS AN OPPORTUNITY"

MEMBER NEWSLETTER

VOLUME IX -ISSUE NO. 2 NOV 5, 1999

CHESTER OFFICERS

President ELEANOR P. LEE

President-Elect ROBERT O. CASSADA

Vice-President STEPHEN H. MILES

Treasurer RICHARD E. DODSON

Secretary JOSEPH C. HILLIER

DIRECTORS 1998-2000

Joseph J. Bellemore Julie C.Hamilton J. Marshall Henry, III Edward Y. Price William H. Rhea 2000-2001

Thomas A. Moody W. Guy Smith, III V. Dayton Todd Joseph R. White

Lt. Governor, 18th Div DONALD SCHROEDER

Bulletin Editor Phil Crow

KillerCrow@aol.com

Programs Dan Hill

dhill@amf.com Craig Organ Guy Smith wGuySmith3@aol.com

PROGRAMS

November 8- Synthetic Oil - David Reed

November 12 - Oyster Roast (Friday) Chester Fish Club - 6:30 PM Families are invited. RSVP to Tam Moody by Nov 8th.

November 15- Special Guest Night Dress is "Sunday best" (Coat and tie). Heavy hour'dvours will be featured. There will be a formal presentation to prospective members.

November 22- "Spring Fling Thing" - Rick Dodson

November 24 - Thanksgiving Service - The Kiwanis members are invited to meet at Grace Lutheran Church for the community Thanksgiving Service, on Wednesday at 7:30

November 29- Nothing scheduled - TBA Lt On Schrede

December 6 - Board Meeting

151-9049(Homes | 55 All functions are on Monday and begin at 6:30 PM unless otherwise stated. Call Program Chairman Dan Hill @ 530-3664 with program suggestions.

December Birthdays

Dec 2 - Bob Cassada

Dec 14 - Kay Rice

Dec 20 - Steve Miles

Work this out as you read. Don't read the back page until you've worked it out!

- Pick the number of days a week that you would like to eat out
- 2 Multiply this number by 2.
- 3. Add 5
- 4. Multiply it by 50
- If you have already had your birthday this year, add 1749. If you haven't add 1748
- Now subtract the four-digit year that you were born.

President's Message:

We belong to a great club with an extraordinary tradition of service. We are off to a good start thanks to your support, enthusiasm and hard work. There are many benefits to being a Kiwanian. It provides a framework in which members working together can achieve what individuals cannot do alone.

The young men from the Key Club, that attended our meeting Monday night and shared their goals and projects with us, should be an inspiration to all of us more mature young people. We should feel proud to be associated with the Thomas Dale Key Club.

True, we like most service organizations are experiencing some problems in obtaining and retaining members. We can all give a reason why this is happening, but we need to focus on how we can bring, new members into the club, retain our current members and turn our club around so that we may continue our good work in our community. WE CAN accomplish our goals and WE WILL make a difference. OUR SPECIAL GUEST NIGHT IS NOVEMBER 15th. LET'S HAVE AN EXCEL-LENT TURNOUT

We are working diligently to come up with a realistic, balanced budget. Marshall did an excellent job in presenting the budget and fielding your concerns and questions at the Board meeting Monday night. His wounds have healed nicely. Your comments and suggestions on the budget were great! This is the type of discussion and input that we need. It will benefit us as we go through our year. We will present a revised budget for your approval after our regular meeting Monday night.

Thank you for caring.

Eleanor Lee



The Chester Kiwan-O-Gram The Kiwanis Club of Chester Box 756 Chester, VA 23831





Kiwanian Joe Hillier 4701 Buckingham Court Chester, VA 23831



vol 9 #2





Key Club Internation President Pettus Randall, Kiwanis International President Nettles Brown, and Circle K International President Chris Zock encourage members to observe Kiwanis Family Month during November.

February 3-6, 2000 **Mid-Winter Conference** Richmond, Virginia ~ a Distinguished Member Award Activity ~

Membership Drive

SPECIAL GUEST NIGHT

November 15th

"Its never too late to ASK!" Men, please dress in coat and tie, women, "Sunday best". Heavy hour'dvours will be served. Remember, this is our first and only chance to make a good impression.

~ a Distinguished Member Award Activity ~

New Member Profiles

Please add the following new members to your directories:

Ronald Brown

Police Detective, City of Richmond 11004 Royal Mews Ct Chester, Virginia 23831 748-6443

Ron works with the Crime Solver's organization and recently presented a program to our club. Ron and his wife Cynthia have lived in the Chester area for 13 years. They have one child, Ronald, Jr. who is 7.

David B. Lawton

Executive Director, Chester YMCA 1615 W. Laburnum Ave Richmond, Virginia 23227

Ron has replaced our past president Chris Wyndham as director of the YMCA. Ron and his wife Lisa have lived in the Richmond area for five years.

Please welcome our new members into our Kiwanis family.

You should now have a three-digit number.

- The first digit of this was your original number (i.e. how many times you want to go out each week).
- The second two digits are your age.

This is the only year (1999) it will ever work...so spread the fun!

You can make a difference...

Terrific Kids

November 18th

Call Steve Miles to volunteer

~ a Distinguished Member Award Activity ~

OYSTER ROAST

Friday Nov. 4th 124h

Chester Fish Club

"A family affair"

Tam will need a head count by the next meeting, Nov 8, or call Tam at 748-6708

Directions: From Route 10, turn onto Ecoff. Turn left on Ivy and left again on Elfinwood. Go to the end and turn right. Go to the end again and turn right onto the dirt road. The Fish Club is at the end of the road.

Oysters and hot dogs will be featured.



W. E. CARTER 12216 Richmond Street

Chester, VA 23831 (804)768-4240 General Repairs; Painting(Inside & out) Power washing; Yard work

(Lic.# 498003763)